
~ommonblealtb of J!entuckp 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

702 Capitol Avenue, Rm 329 
Frankfort, K Y 4060 1 

John C. Blanton 
92nd District 

Magoffin, Knott and Pike (part) Counties 
January 16, 2018 

Michael Schmitt, Chai rman 
Kentucky Public Service Commission 
211 Sower Blvd. 

Frankfort, Kentucky 40602-0615 

Dear Mr. Schmitt: 

(502) 564-8100, Ext. 668 
Cel l : 606-434-81 16 
Email : j ohn.blanton@lrc.ky.gov 

RECEIVED 
JAN 1 8 2018 

PUBLIC SERVICE 
COMMISSION 

On behalf of our const ituents in east ern Kentucky, I write this letter to urge you t o take prompt action to 

resolve the review of Kentucky Power's co rporate taxes to reflect t he recent reduction in the federal 

corporate income tax rate. As an investor-owned uti lity regulated by the Kentucky Public Service 
Commission, Kentucky Power is authorized to charge rates set by you and recover it s opera ting costs 
from its customers. Federal income taxes is one such cost. 

On December 22, 2017, President Trump signed the Tax Cuts and Jobs Act into law. This law significantly 
cuts corporate taxes for ut il ities, including Ke ntucky Power, by reducing the federal corporate income tax 

rate from 35 to 21 percent. The residents of eastern Kentucky are relying on you to adjust the company's 
revenue requirements to reflect this federal corporate income tax reduction and use the savings to lower 
rates f or Kentucky Power's customers. 

Winter months in eastern Kentucky are a critical t ime for many residents, making a quick decision from 

you more prudent. Please take the necessary steps for expeditious action to pass the benefits of the 
corporate tax cut onto east ern Kentucky fa milies and businesses as soon as possible. They deserve fair 
and reasonable electric rates from the federal tax savings realized from t he Tax Cuts and Jobs Act. 

Thank you for you r t ime and consideration in th is matter. If you have any questions or concerns, please 
feel f ree to call me at 502-564-8100. 

JCB/j l 

CC: Robert Cicero, Vice Chairman 
Talina Matthews, Commissioner 

Sincerely, 

~o-£cl3~ 
John Blanton 
State Representative 



~ommonltlealtb of 1Sentuckp 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

P. 0. Box 202 
Cha~es, Kentucky 41727 
Cell : 606-233-5660 

Michael Schmitt, Chai rman 

Kent ucky Public Service Commission 
211 Sower Blvd. 
Frankfort, Kentucky 40602-0615 

Dear Mr. Schmitt: 

Chris Fugate 
84th District 

Perry I Harlan Counties 
January 16, 2018 

702 Capi tol Avenue, Rm 329 
Frankfort, KY 4060 I 
(502) 564-8100, Ext. 697 
Email: chris.fugate@ lrc.ky.gov 

RECEIVED 
JAN 1 8 2018 

PUBLIC SERVICE 
COMMISSION 

On behalf of our consti tuents in eastern Kentucky, I write t his letter to urge you t o take prompt action to 

resolve t he review of Kentucky Power's corporate t axes to ref lect t he recent reduct ion in the federal 

corporate income tax rate. As an investor-owned ut i lity regulated by the Kentucky Public Service 
Commission, Kentucky Power is authorized to charge rates set by you and recover it s operating costs 
from its customers. Federal income taxes is one such cost. 

On December 22, 2017, President Trump signed the Tax Cuts and Jobs Act into law. This law significantly 

cut s corporate taxes for ut ilit ies, including Kentucky Power, by reducing the federal corporate income t ax 
rate from 35 to 21 percent. The residents of eastern Ke ntucky are relying on you to adjust the company's 

reve nue requirements t o ref lect this federal corporate income t ax reduct ion and use the savings to lower 
rat es for Kentucky Power's cust omers. 

Winter months in eastern Kentucky are a crit ical t ime for many residents, making a qu ick decision from 

you more prudent. Please take the necessary steps for expeditious act ion to pass the benefits of the 

corporate tax cut onto eastern Kentucky fa milies and businesses as soon as possible. They deserve fair 
and reasonable electric rat es f rom the federa l t ax savings realized f rom the Tax Cuts and Jobs Act. 

Thank you for your time and considerat ion in this matter. If you have any quest ions or concerns, please 
feel f ree to call me at 502-564-8100. 

CF/jl 

CC: Robert Cicero, Vice Chairman 
Talina Matthews, Commissioner 

Chris Fugate 
State Representative 


